February 2024 Newsletter

Qur Savior Lutheran Church

223 Silver Lake Road, Eagle River WI 715-479-6226 (office} 715-479-7890 {fax)
Website: www.oursavioreagieriver.org + Email: oursavioreagleriver@gmail.com

Qur Mission...

...Is to equip and encourage
followers of Christ to share the

community and in the world so
that all may have eternal life.

love of Jesus with people in our

is a merciful (_Bg_d;
HE will not abandon «=
or destroy you.

February Memory Verse

For the Lord your God is a merciful God.
Deuteronomy 4.:31

Church Staff:

Peter Kufahl, Pastor
715-479-6226 (Church Office)
507-822-3606 (Cell)

Marlene Rieck, Director of Music &
Children’s Ministry

715-479-7466 (Office)

715-891-0991 (Cell)

Jean Walker, Office Administrator
715-479-6226 (Church Office)

Jackie Pearce, Choir Director
Vicki Holewinski, JUBELLation Director

Brad Anderson, Congregational President
715-479-6226 (Church Office)

Upcoming Events:

Ash Wednesday ~ February 14™
Worship with Communion @ 4:30pm & 7:00pm
Lenten Supper @ 5:15pm

Midweek Lenten Services
February 21%*, 28™ March 6™, 13™, 20™ @ 4:30pm
Lenten Suppers @ 5:15pm




Children’s Ministry Report (Birth-Grade 6) January 2024
Sunday School —

Children’s Christmas Service — Thank you to our students, teachers, and helpers for their awesome work on the
Christmas service “How Many Kings Would Do That?” on Sunday, December 17" Thank you for sharing the Good News
that Jesus, the King of kings, loved us so much He came to be our Savior! Special thanks to Laura Campbell (drama
director and assistant), Dan Scafaro (sound), and Caral Litchfield (script, set and props) for sharing their gifts!

Christmas Party - We had our Sunday school Christmas party on December 10, Students enjoyed snacks, Christmas
activities, as well as the Bible buck store. Thank you to parents and teachers who helped in various ways!

Mission Projects - Thank you for your offerings for FORK (Feed QOur Rural Kids) in December! Thank you for sharing
God's love in our community!

In January & February we are supporting Phil's Friends, a non-profit whose mission is to provide Christ-centered support
and hope to those affected by cancer. For a $100 donation, Phil's Friends will send a care package and 12 months of
Cards of Hope to a cancer patient. Our goal is $300 to provide hope in Jesus for three cancer patients. We will also color
Cards of Hope on our Mission Sunday, February 25". Thank you for sharing God's love through your offerings!

Mission Project Updates — Thank you to all who gave to Operation Christmas Child! Thank you to our students, teachers,
and helpers (CJ Forss & Naomi Kadlec) for the great packing they did at our packing party on October 29%. We gave 99
shoe box gifts to children in Paraguay and provided $1000 for shipping costs (Thanks to the Martha Society for $600).
Thank you for continuing to pray for the children that will receive our boxes that they may come to know Jesus as their
Savior.

Bible Reading Challenge — Our Sunday school students can take part in a Bible reading challenge until February 25",
They will fill out a chart that tracks every 5 minutes of Bible reading. They receive a Bible buck for every 20 minutes they
complete. Parents/guardians need to sign the chart prior to turning it into teachers. $1 will be given to our current mission
project for every 5 minutes of reading. I'm looking for sponsors who might like to donate to our mission project for Bible
reading completed.

Bible GameDay/Mission Sunday — On Sunday, February 25", we are having a Bible game day and mission project focus
during the education hour. Students will color Cards of Hope for cancer patients that would be distributed through Phil's
Friends (See information above). They will enjoy Bible games with their class and the Bible buck store will be open.
Anyone interested in helping to make the Bible games, please let me know!

Music Opportunities ~ Our junior choir (grades 3-8) and chime choir (grades 5-8) will resume on Wednesday, January
10", Choir is 4-4:30 pm and chimes 5-5:30 pm. Junior choir will prepare for worship on January 21% and for the Lenten
midweek service on February 21%. Chimes will play during Lent, date TBD. Sunday school (grades 1-8) will sing on Palm
Sunday, March 24", More details to come!

Eamily Ministry / Cradie Roll -

Staffed Nursery — We have approximately $250 left in a grant that helped us support and pay a nursery director. This was
discontinued during the pandemic. Should we consider using the funds to support families with infants and toddlers?

Cradle Roll — Each month | send cradle roll materials to families with children from birth to age 3. Families also receive a
devotional resource for young children called “Happy Times” starting at age 2. Families with 1%-6" graders can request to
receive "My Devotions”, a great devotion book from Concordia Publishing House

Coliege Students — Thank you to the women’s Bible study group for contributing to outstanding college care packages!
Eight creative and stuffed boxes were sent to four boys and four girls in November, We received some feedback that
these were appreciated! Thanks to the Martha Society for paying for our shipping costs. (We still have $100 left for
additional care packages.)

Faith Legacy Retreat for 5M/6"/7™ grade Girls and Moms — One mom expressed interest in this event for her and her
daughter this year. | reached out to all the families in this age group to find a time for the retreat at Camp Luther. So far
two families have committed to the event on March 15/16 plus four more possible. Camp Luther is available that weekend

Vacation Bible School -

“The Great Jungle Journey” Vacation Bible School will be held July 29"-August 1st from 9-noon each day for children
ages 3-12. Children will take an epic cruise from Genesis to Revelation to discover that history is centered on His Story,
the story of Jesus and God's plan of salvation for us. A closing program and lunch are tentatively scheduled for Thursday,
August 1%, at 11:30 am. Our curriculum has arrived! I'm looking forward to learning more about this theme and program at
a VBS conference at the Ark Encounter on January 26'-27",



Board of Christian Education Meeting
Sunday 01/07/2024 after Late Sve @ Church

In Attendance: Rick Behrens, Carol Litchfield, Sue Kurth, Alicia Jackson, Amber Reiner.
Lynn Parker, Marlene Rieck, Pastor Kufahl

MEETING AGENDA (MINUTES IN PARENTHESIS)
. Opening: Prayer/ Devotional (Rick led a prayer)

2. Review minutes that were emailed to all after last meeting.(Rick motioned to accept,
Second from Lynn- Passed unanimously)

3. Financial Report- Rick (Carol motioned to accept, 2 from Sue. Passed unanimously)
4. Children’s Report- Marlene (See Marlene's awesome report for more info!)

5. Youth Updates- Youth Leader or Representative (Prayers are always appreciated!
Confirmation and youth group going well, with a few hiccups. In youth activities,
William brought the youth to do the Escape Room here in town. A Confirmation retreat
is planned April 12-13. Lenten Supper proceeds will be used to offset cost. Volunteers
are also needed for the Snowmobile Derby. Proceeds help offset costs for the NC
Youth Servant Event. Registration is now open for NC. )

6. Old Business items:
1. Recruiting new board members is ALWAYS on our minds!

7. New Business items:
1. Camp Certificates to be Drawn on Jan 14t
2. March 2M is the new date for Father Son Retreat. Possibly looking at Camp Luther
or here at Church for the one day event.
8. Next meeting: February 4'" after Late Svc

9. Close with the Lord's Prayer



Elders Meeting — January 10, 2024; 7 - 8 PM

Agenda:

1.

NouvewN

Opening devotion

Bulletin communion statement revision update
1Q Lenten/Easter services discussion
Confirmation instruction update

Additional elder candidate(s) discussion

2024 elder monthly “on-call” schedule

Closing

Attendees: Art, Bob, Pat, Pastor, Keith

Notes:
1.
2.

~

Meeting opened with a devotion from 2 Peter.

Pastor revised bulletin and website communion statement was reviewed and approved
by the board.

First quarter worship schedule support was discussed. Concordia Publishing House
devotion series will be used for our Lenten theme this year. Elders will host the
midweek Lenten supper on February 28.

Confirmation class was discussed. All is going well. However, 2 students have dropped
out due to outside conflicts.

A parishioner has approached the board with interest in becoming an elder. Board has
approved this and it will be presented to church council on January 17 for consideration
and adoption.

Pastoral elder support for 2024 was discussed and agreed upon.

Pastor provided a detailed update on our congregational shut-ins.

Meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.



Have a Heart

February: the month devoted to love. Stores are filled with heat-shaped boxes of candy
and heart-shaped cards and vases of flowers with heart-shaped gift tags. All this is available for
the consumer so that he can find the appropriate expression of his devotion to his loved one. If
that expression of love has been preceded by a year of thoughtful and loving words and deeds, it
is welcomed and cherished by the recipient. If not, it is just an empty ritual, done out of duty
rather than true devotion.

Qur relationship to the Lord is similar. He, too, desires our sincere devotion, not empty
lip service. “The Lord says: ‘These people come near to Me with their mouth and honor Me
with their lips, but their hearts are far from Me’ 7 (Isaiah 29:13).

Stewardship is serving, helping, giving, but love is the basis for stewardship. Without
love, our good deeds are empty and without merit. The first act of true stewardship is to “Jove
the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your strength”
(Deuteronomy 6:5). Jesus called this the most important commandment (Mark 12:29, 30). With
that love for the Lord in us, we are enabled to be good stewards. Then we can do acts of good
stewardship, acts of true devotion. We are enabled to . . .

e “Give generously to Him and do so without a grudging heart” (Deuteronomy 15:10).

o “Carefully observe [His decrees and laws] with all your heart and with all your soul”
{Deuteronomy 26:16).

o “Share with God’s people who are in need. Practice hospitality” (Romans 12:13).

o “Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord, not for men”
(Colossians 3:23).

God, through Ezekiel, promised, "1 will give you a new heart and put a new spirit in you,
I will remove from you your heart of stone and give you a heart of flesh. And [ will put My Spirit
in you and move you to follow My decrees and be careful to keep My laws” (Ezekiel 36:26-27).
This promise He has fulfilled in His Son, Jesus, Who has followed His Father’s decrees and kept
His laws for us. As we strive to live fruitful lives of stewardship, at the same time, we rest in
Christ Who has been the perfect steward for us.



Mauwtha Society News

MARTHA SOCIETY
FEBRUARY 2024

Our next meeting will be on Ash Wednesday and also Valentine’s Day, February 14.

Hostesses will be Dawn Shantz and Donna Liedtke. Christian Life will be given by Marianne
Braun. The Board meeting starts at 10:30 followed by a luncheon at 11:30 with Paston Kufahl
leading devotions. The meeting will start at 12 Noon.

At our last meeting Dawn Lauber was installed as our new Vice President. Her term is for two
years; she fills in for the President when necessary, and helps with programming.

We started talking about the Spring Rally on April 25 that we will be hosting for all 8 LWML
groups in our Zone 5. We have come up with a tentative theme and possible guest speaker. We
will discuss further at the meeting along with some other details for that day. Pastor Kufahl
plays a large part in the Rally and Marlene provides the music. Along with other items a general
election will also be held for the office of President of our zone.

A major fundraiser we have coming up in May is our annual card party/salad luncheon. We will
have to pick a date. Look for more information in future newsletters.

At the last meeting we discussed hosting a Lenten dinner. It was brought up about doing the Ash
Wednesday because we will be at church for our meeting. The group decided against it. We will
pick out another date and let Sharon Gifford know.

I thank all the ladies for everything they do and have accomplished in 2023. We were able to add
new missions to our list and add the amounts we gave to our other missions.

Remember all ladies of our church and other Lutheran Churches may join our membership.
Ladies from other churches are welcome to visit our meetings. We conclude every meeting with
saying the LWML PLEDGE, which clearly states our mission. Please come and visit a meeting.
Also, all women and men are invited to attend our Spring Rally. Look for more information in
next month’s newsletter.

Teri Kressin

President



03|pEY BIISSAI 14|00y

:BJOWED
J1abneqy Apurn| 19biaquayg eosud Jabiaqueyg Apuy| uosio qog|Wv 00:0L g1 Aienigad
| :9)A|00Y
esawen| 1
1 IPUIY BPUOYY yueld ang UOIUNUWILIOY
IYSUIMBIOH IHOIA uosio yen| Uiy gog Zia| qog| wni) jed|Wv 0€:L g1 Atenigag

{iANIWNIOVIdIH ¥ 139

O1 3189ISNOJSIY 8V NOA ‘A3TNAIHIOS NIHM F¥IHL 39 LONNYO NOA i

‘eJOWED uoIUNWWOD
sSlewzey Jajuuar| Aepsaupapm ysy
puly gog leadwes oxer|Wd 00:2 ) Aenigad

uoluNWWoo
ziop qod| | Aepsaupamy ysy |
JadieH wir Jeuels) Uy|INd 0¥ ¥1 Aenigag
$5104 YBUUBH :3}A100Y
| . yuny Ined| | uojunwwo) |
une.g suuelep ebzoy epjH $5104 UBNSUYD $5104 WiL [NV 00:0L 11 Aienugag
_ ayosuL)s Azz| aikjooy

resaweg|

INSUIMBIOH HJIA | p1022g sy | p1092g sy | oyyosua)s epur| uosuog wir| WV 0g:Z 11 Aaeniga4|

suaiyag ry
‘elowen

$S104 UBISUYD

1oBiaqua||g eosud|

1a)sed uui

Iavied uuhd _

Jayied pineq

EjEjUa UNSX AV 00:01

1

wysog ukiwey| :8}4j0oy

¢ Aenagoa4

aoseay ampoer|

siojesadQ eIpai

sadieq wip

MsumajoH 819geq]|

1euel) Ly NV 0832

We|D) Jouuo)D ”mtﬂ._ooﬁ

UoIUNUWLLO
¥ Aenuqaq

| Pi023g SUy|
wng led iSUIMS|0H 81qgaq
siapeay $19)9019

[SE )

aslAlagaleQ

siap|3




188}unjon paapn

BlejUSY uNay

waT |
Wd 0S¢ gz Aenugag

ZIuny| aueig

aueyg umeg|

ypny Ined|

yelewsey Jsjuuap

llaqdwen axer

Iyesny| uuAlepy 8jAjody|

uoIUNWWOo?
WY 00:0L  SZ Asenuqad

-elawed

uewpueH auueor

INSUIMBIOH IIOIA

Py Bpuoyy|

1pUly qog

EjRJUDY yNay

:8)hj00y

WvoeL sz Aenigay

183Junjon pasp

uos|o qeg

e
Wdogiy 1z Aenigad




Bunaapw

siap(3 wdog: 2

dnoigy yinop sH wdy
wwony diysiopn
Aepsaupap ysy wdy
Apnis aja1g

s,uawopn wdog:s
uonewuoD wdge:g
JBuuIg usjua wdgL:g

wwooy
diysiopn Aepsaupaps
ysy wdog:y
BYLEN WepE: | wwon/adnag
pseog JoyD wdz aje wegL
BUUB WeQE:0L uoneT13anr wdgy'g sabe |2 10} oY
Apris Buning weoe:s uoneonpz Wegy:g
Aprig 9|g1g s,usy wey paso|D) 920 2|qIg S UBWOAA WEE Apmig 21919 weg ao1nag Alle] wepe: 2
A’ 9l Si 14 €l Zl L
dnoiy yinop g4 wdy
Apmig siqig
s, uaLopn wdoe:g
uonewuo) wdoeg
Jloyy sunyD wdg
noyn e wdoey asIneg aje weql
rn - Jioys wdy
MOM ) safie ||e Jo} JnoH
apeIo Yig/uig wdp [ UONETIIANT Wdsyg uonesnp3 wegyg
Apnig Bunin weog's Bunesiy WWoD/81IeS
Apnis 2jq1g s.us wes paso|d) 2210 a[g1g S,UsWOoAN Weg Apmg a|q1g weg wsiabuea3 wdg Aueg weQg:/
{118 6 8 L 9 S 14
dnoigy yino A gH wd;
Apnyg alq1g
s,uswops wdog:g
uopeuLyuoD) wdoe:s
loy) suny) wdg
JIoyo i wdog:b WILWOD/SIAI9S
MOM Jioy) wdy aje] wep|
apeID Uig/yig wdp | UONETI3ERr wdgyg sabe |e o} JnoH
Aprug Buming wege:s uoneanpy wegy:g
Apmig aiq1g suspy we/ p8sQ|) 820 2|qig S,USIOM Weg Apnig a|q1g weg aoiuRg Ape] wepg:,
€ 4 X (33 413 6c 82
Aepinjeg Aepu4 Aepsiny] Aepsaupapp Aepsan] Aepuop Aepung

y20Z Aeniqa




dnousy yino A sH wdy

Apnig sjqig
s,uswiops, wdoe's
uonew.yuo) wdgg:s
Jauuig usjua wdglg WILLIOD/BIIAIRG
aoIneg H0Y3 wid, ae weg)
uajua wdog:t uole13anr wdsy'g sabe e 10} 1noH
ladeyn Buniind wepg:6 uoRedINp3 Wesy.g
Apmg ajqig s,usiy we; paso|D 220 JOOYISBWOH We| | Apnig a|qig weg aanes Ape weps: 2
4 I 62 8z 1z 9z 174
dnoso yino A sH wdyz
Apnig a1qi19
s, uawop wdpg:s 80INSS 818 Wep|
uopeulyuo) wdog:s Hoy3 wdz sabe (| 10 JNOH
lauuq usjue wdgy:g uone113anr wdsy'g uoneEDNP3 WeGH:g
201M98 BuninD weoe:s WLWIOD/SIINIAG
ApniS 2|qig susy wey pasolD a0 usjue wdog:y Apmig a1q1g weg Ale3 weog:L
ve £c 44 (4 {114 61 8l




